KIRG CABIRA THES

Vol. II - No. 12.
October 24, 1975

1) MAIL STRIKE

Until further notice please hold all outgoing mail. This does not include mail to the Regional Office, V.S.B., or other Centres.

D.M.

2) HOLIDAY

Mr. Monasch will be on vacation from October 27 through November 7. Any problems should be referred to Mr. J. D. Brown.

L.B.M.

3) THANK YOU!

Thanks to the co-operation of Gary Reber, Regional Office, in allowing us to use "Reber's Monster", (A. B. Dick 1600). We were able to offset the October 17th newsletter and several large runs for our faculty.

This was due to our Duplicating Staff being struck down by the flu bug.

D.M.



King Edward Campus

4) REMEMBRANCE DAY

Remembrance Day is November 11 on a Tuesday. The campus will be closed on Tuesday for this Holiday.

We will be open on Monday, November 10.

D.M.

5) WELCOME!

Kathleen Pavey will be taking over the position of Steno II in the Counselling area. Flora Barton has decided to stay home with her baby son.

D.M.

6) CONGRATULATIONS!

Adele Kaiser is the proud Grandmother of a new baby girl born October 22. Enjoy - but do not spoil, Adele!

M.G.

7) REMINDER TO FACULTY

Instructors are reminded that if they have problems with students that they cannot immediately resolve they must refer such students to their co-ordinators or department heads rather than dismiss them from their classes.

R.F.C.

8) EVERYMAN'S AUDIO WORKSHOPS

Due to a conflict of times with the V.I.A. meeting, the first workshop on 16mm projectors will be given one day earlier.

> Tuesday, October 28 3 - 4:30 p.m. Room 101

It is hoped that this change in time will not inconvenience anyone. R.F.C.

9) COUNSELLOR - LANGARA

Your attention is brought to a posting for a counselling Vacancy at the Langara Campus.

If you are interested you had better hurry with your application to the Regional Office because the deadline is Friday, October 24th.

R.F.C.

10) COFFEE URNS

Please return the coffee urns to the general office when you have finished with them. As you are aware they are in great demand and it's a nuisance to have a staff member chasing all over the campus, playing "hunt the coffee urn".

D.M.

11) MICRO-WAVE OVENS

Students are asked to refrain from putting homemade lunches in the micro-wave ovens. This practice forces those who buy from the vending machines to wait in long lines at peak times to heat their food. At no time can aluminum foil or any metal be put in the micro-wave oven. It will break down.

R.S.

12) Y.W.C.A. CO-OP HOME FOR SINGLE MOTHERS

There are vacancies for single mothers with any number of children - contact Josie Harikuk at the Y.W.C.A. Phone 683-2531.

G.N.

13)

LOST, STOLEN, or STRAYED?

A large, black Samsonite briefcase with initials T. Q., belonging to Tom Quinn, is lost. The contents are valuable. A reward is offered for its recovery. Finder please contact Tom Quinn.

14) MISSING!

Two serving trays are missing from the office. We would appreciate their return. The Secretary hasn't the time to carry one cup of coffee at a time to the Administrative meetings.

M.G.

15) FOLLOW-UP ON STUDENTS

From time to time faculty refers students to us. This is an open invitation to faculty to (a) let us know if there is any further information about the student(s) referred; (b) request a follow-up, either for more interviews, or letters or telephone calls, regarding any student still giving concern.

We prefer this looser system to a formal one of written reports, etc.

May we have your comments?

G.N.

16) MUSIC DEPARTMENT

- 1. A reminder that you will find a copy of the program publicity for the Tuesday Noon Concert series, sponsored by the Music Department, at the back of the "Times". Please remind your students of these concerts, as we feel that they are well worth attending, and the price couldn't be better.
- 2. Tonight (Friday, October 24) the Music Department is trying a new idea. Hopefully, you have seen throughout the school, a number of posters advertising the Classic Guitar Recital of one of V.C.C.'s Music Students, Alan Rinehart. This is the first time we have tried an evening recital of this nature, and we are hoping for good support

from the faculty and students of King Edward Campus. Admission to the concert is \$2.00 for adults, and \$1.00 for students and senior citizens. All money received will be going into the student fund, and will be put to worthwhile causes. Coffee will be served.

T.S.

17) WELCOME

We welcome Gabrielle Fox and Roger Gibbard as full-time instructors on the B.T.S.D. (VAST) Programme. Ms. Fox, who has substituted with us from time to time in the past is an ex King Edward Campus student of pre-Langara days. Roger Gibbard taught here before the fire.

R.F.C.

18) INTERCOM REPRESENTATIVE

Ron Fussell has graciously accepted the position as the K.E.C. reporter for "INTERCOM". Ron will be very happy to receive informative and provocative material which you feel will be of interest to our friends throughout the College.

R.F.C.

19) LIMERICK OF THE WEEK

The head of our Music's Bob Creech;
On the horn top notes he can reach.
At his Youth Music Camp,
Courtney crowds cheer and stamp,
So he hasn't much time for the beach.

21) VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Association of Canadian Community Colleges Convention need volunteers for Registration at the Hotel Vancouver. Dates are Friday, November 7 through Wednesday Noon, November 12. Equal time off in Lieu is offered. For more information, please call Mary Bird at 688-1111.

MG

22) COLLEGE CANADA '75 - A.C.C.C. CONFERENCE, NOVEMBER 9-12, 1975

College Canada is just three weeks away. The position of the College with respect to attendance at College Canada '75 is that the College is unable to subsidize directly and with dollars instructor participation, either as a delegate or on a sessional (daily) basis. No-cost, instructional relief arrangements are encouraged. If there are programme items in which you are interested.... which conflict with instruction...and if you can make arrangements within your department or division for relief do so via the usual "green" form. Daily or sessional tickets are available from Dale Jones' office (688-1111) at \$10.00 per daily ticket.

Problem: Copies of the full programme for College Canada '75 are not yet available. When the programme is available, copies will be distributed. When that happens, please keep the first two paragraphs in mind.

RFC

23) PLEASE ANNOUNCE TO CLASSES

STUDENT COUNCIL ELECTION:

A. 1975/76 Student Council has been elected

B. CHAIRMAN-

Dexter Dombro

VICE CHAIRMAN-

Frank Jones

TREASURER-

Gilbert Dionne

COLLEGE FOUNDATIONS REP-

John Barber

Three positions went uncontested:

Training and Development Rep.

Communications Arts Rep.

Secretary

These positions will be filled by appointment.

Interested students should contact any one of the above in the Student Council office next to the canteen.

RCHF

Vancouver Community College King Edward Campus Department of Music **Presents**

Tuesday Noon Concert 12:15 Oct. 28 /75

Nancy Herbison Richard Merry, Phil Belanger Marisa Spencer, Laurel Shannon plano duet The Comox Valley Philosophical

Voice guitar duet

Horn trio

Horn Society

Free Admission

2750 oak st.

<u>X</u>